
Hello! My name is Aimee Clay and I’m running for a seat on the BYHA board. While my 
professional experience includes nearly 15 years of building and leading global teams within 
business operaDons and data analyDcs, I’m most interested in being on the BYHA board as I 
have four kids in the program, and I see areas that I can help support to conDnue the growth of 
the organizaDon.  
 
As we look to next season, I will have two Peewees, one Squirt, and one 10U player. I’ve 
experienced many differences between the girls and boys programs and I would like to help 
narrow the gap. I’ve had kids on the highest teams and the lowest teams, to which I would like 
to focus on creaDng a more consistent player experience. Since I started aOending the board 
meeDngs this year, I’ve brought forward not only areas of opportunity and concerns but also 
ideas and recommendaDons. I’ve shared feedback and proposals around tournaments, DIBS 
training, overall communicaDon, the website, an enhanced team manager playbook, and several 
other areas. BYHA is a large organizaDon, and to keep growing and evolving, we need to 
conDnue creaDng consistency in the program, providing transparency to parents and players, 
and leveraging more people within the organizaDon who have great ideas to move us forward.  
 
I already have a family trip planned during the April board meeDng, so I will not be able to 
aOend in person. If you are looking for the organizaDon to conDnue moving in a similar direcDon 
that I am, I would appreciate your support in being elected to the board. Thank you! 
 


